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Department of Environmental Quality 

D. Anthony Robinson 
Environmental Manager 
Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC 
Crossett Paper Operations 
P.O. Box 3333 
Crossett, AR 71635 

RE: 	 NPDES Permit No. AROOOI210, AFIN 02-00013 
Decommissioning Process 

Dear Mr. Robinson: 

The Office of Water Quality (OWQ) has reviewed your correspondence dated January 23, 2020, 
stating that some aerators in the aerated stabilization basin will be taken out of service. Based on 
your correspondence, it is the OWQ's understanding that fewer aerators are needed to meet permit 
limits due to the shut down of several processes and the ongoing decommissioning process. 

In order for the OWQ to fully review your request, the following information will need to be 
submitted: 

• 	 The number of aerators currently in the ASB and the number of aerators to be taken out of 
service; 

• 	 Current BODs loadings into the ASB; and 
• 	 Calculations regarding the amount of oxygen needed to treat the influent to the Aerated, 

Stabilization Basin (ASB). The calculations must be signed and stamped by a Professional 
Engineer licensed in the State ofArkansas. 

If you have any questions, please contact Loretta Carstens, P.E. of the NPDES Permit Section at 
loretta.carstens@adeg.state.ar.us or at (SOl) 682-0612. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Leamons, P .E. 
Senior Operations Manager 
Office of Water Quality 

cc: 	 Richard Healey, Enforcement Branch Manager. 
Jason Bolenbaugh, Compliance Branch Manager 
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